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It has been 19 years since Dr. Ref Rodriguez and I first met and had an identical 

vision of the middle schools we wanted to develop in the communities we loved. The 

older our organization becomes, the more important it is that our history is shared. 

So, please read and enjoy this chronology of some of the main events that have con-

tributed to who we have become today.  

Unbeknownst to each other, Ref and I wrote charter school startup grants to the CA 

Dept. of Education in 1998.  I wanted to start a middle school in the NE San Fer-

nando Valley for the students I had served since 1986 and Ref wanted to start a mid-

dle school for the students in NE Los Angeles, where he was born and raised. We met 

and realized that our visions for the attributes of the schools we wanted to create 

were identical and we began working together.  In 1999, with Refõs help I opened Community Charter 

Middle School, the first charter middle school in LA County, and with my help Ref opened CALS Mid-

dle in 2000.  Each of our schools became so popular so quickly that by the end of the second year of 

operation each of us was inundated with requests from parents to open additional schools, which we 

did. In  2003, CALS Early College High School opened.  In  2004, Lakeview Charter Academy, Milagro, 

and Community Charter Early College High School opened.  In 2005, we established Partnerships to 

Uplift Communities  as an umbrella non -profit corporation under which all of the existing schools 

that we had founded would function in order to leverage economies of scale and help us acquire better 

school facilities. As the name denotes, our vision was that as a result of the creation of high quality 

public charter schools supported by partnerships  between parents, teachers and community members 

united in one vision of success for all students, the communities we serve would be uplifted . The term 

PUC was the acronym  for our name and the schools became known as PUC schools .  Waiting lists 

and community demand for more schools continued. In response, we opened Excel in 2006, Triumph 

Charter Academy in 2007, Santa Rosa and Nueva Esperanza in  2009, Triumph Charter High School 

and Lakeview Charter High School in 2010 and eCALS in 2011. That same year, we developed PUCõs 

3 Commitments  to document and memorialize the fundamental elements to which we were dedicated. 

We officially added PUC as the first word in the name of each of our schools in 2013 in order to unify 

us and identify us as a network.  Ref and I co -founded PUC National  in 2014 in response to requests 

to start PUC schools outside of CA and also to create a separate non -profit organization dedicated to 

promoting, supporting, and advocating for the vision and purposes of Partnerships to Uplift Communi-

ties (PUC schools). Consequently, PUC Achieve Charter School opened in Rochester, NY and PUC In-

spire also opened in 2014. The 2 PUC Community Charter schools were merged in order to create a 6 -

12 feeder pattern for our graduating 8 th  grade students in  2014 and we did the same thing with PUC 

CALS M.S. and PUC CALS H.S., and PUC Triumph M.S. and PUC Triumph H.S. in 2015. PUC Nueva 

Esperanza Charter Academy added grades 9 -12 in 2015. PUC International Preparatory Charter 

Academy, our first language immersion school, will open in 2017. 

 Our vision came to life with 100 students and 5 employees in 1999. We now serve 5,400 students with 

over 800 employees. We serve the same 2 Los Angeles communities where we began, and also Roches-

ter, New York. Our vision remains that we will all work together, united in one vision of success for all 

students within a culture characterized by scholarliness  and mutual respect.  Dr. Ref Rodriguez now 

serves on the LAUSD School Board and we both remain committed to the same vision  of excellence in 

public education for all  children that brought us together in 1998.  Thank you to all who have contrib-

uted to this amazing journey.  
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WHOLE. Health to Every Part of You  

Iõm in my mid 30s and happen to LOVE birthdays. I 

never really think about getting older in a negative 

wayéI just love excuses to celebrate anything! I have 

many friends that dread birthdays, and I can under-

stand that outlook if you feel like getting older is 

tough. So often, if we make an effort to change our 

mindset, we can also change our feelings about certain 

experiences. Focusing on the positives that come with 

that extra candle on your cake can allow us to age joy-

fully and with great health.  

So, where are you? Do you look at each birthday as the 

next step downhill? Here are 3 ways to stay energized, 

motivated and at your BEST as the years go by.  

 

#1- Believe YOU are worth it  

You are valuable! You are special, unique and are the 

only one who can fulfill your individual purpose! If you 

havenõt been, NOW is the time to start acting like 

it.   Start making changes towards health today. Noth-

ing happens overnight, but small changes add up in a big way. Start by cutting out soda or proc-

essed foods. Once you have that down, add an exercise routine to the mix and be consistent! 

Soon you will be feeling great and looking your best.  

 

#2- Know that you can never be TOO OLD  

Your time has not passed, you are not too old to change, you are not too old to start something 

NEW. Maybe you have limitations, but you can do SOMETHING. Don't let mental or physical 

limitations stop you. If you can't run right now, start walking. The important thing is finding 

what you can do and starting today.  

 

#3- WRITE your goals! Short term and long term  

It is easier to overcome daily challenges when you are clear on what you are working towards. 

Write down 2 -3 short term fitness related goals and 2 long term goals, one fitness related and 

one personal. Short term goals should be achievable in 1 -2 months maximum. Long term goals 

can take anywhere from 6 months to a year to achieve. Once your list is made, post it where you 

can see it EVERY DAY. I have a few of my own goals posted on my mirror in my room. They are 

an everyday reminder of what I must do to get to where I want to be. Make your goals challeng-

ing, but doable. Get ready to see yourself succeed!  

 

If you can commit to doing these 3 steps, you can, and will be healthy and happy at any age.  

 



PUC Connections: Dedicated to keeping our circle of schools connected. Page 3 

PUC Excel Charter Academy Legal Immigration Information Session  

PUC LA Parents had a very strong presence 

at PUC Excel Charter Academy Legal Im-

migration Information Session where Immi-

gration Attorney Alan R. Diamante received 

parents.  Parents received many tips on 

how to avoid frauds.  They also received in-

formation in case ICE officials harass them.  

Parents shared how concerned they are for 

their safety and that of their children with 

the recent ICE tactics that are spreading 

uncertainty in the community.  Parents re-

ceived tools and resources that begin to ad-

dress their anxiety and fear.  A powerful re-

source parents received is a Declaration of 

Appointment of Guardian for Their Chil-

dren in the Event of Their Sudden Absence.  This resource truly helps us understand the seri-

ousness of the times we are facing and the need for our involvement.  Parents shared their eter-

nal gratitude to Dr. Gasca and the Parent Leaders that organized this event attended by over 

110 parents.  Attorney Diamante had parents who had individual questions line up in the mid-

dle of the multi -purpose room.  He then proceeded to hear them individually and answer their 

questions empowering them and the whole group.  As Diamante left to his car parents trailed 

asking more questions.  The feeling was somber as if an angel had left their presence.  Parents 

asked leaders to organize more of these sessions throughout the city, knowing that other par-

ents were afraid to travel to Excel.  Let us make every effort to answer to this calling.  Go 

PUC!!!  
 


